PRESIDENT'S COMMISSION ON THE Assassination of President Kennedy 200 Maryland Ave. NE. WASHINGTON, D.C. 20002 RICHARD & RUMFIL JOHN SHERMAN COOPER

Mr. Tavel Mr. Trotter Tele. Room Miss Holmes. Miss Gandy.

FEB 11 196

Mr. Casper

Mr. Callahan

Mr. J. Edgar Hoover Director, Federal Bureau of Investigation Department of Justice Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Hoover:

I would like to acknowledge receipt of your letter dated February 4, 1964, enclosing two copies of a communication prepared by your Dallas Office dated February 2, 1964, incorporating the interview of Reverend Dickinson as well as the results of your investigation.

Your continued cooperation is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

J. Lee Rankin General Counsel

EARL WARREN

HALE BOOCE GERALD R. FORD

JOHN J. McCLOY ALLEN W. DULLES